
 
 

 

   
STOKE LYNE PARISH COUNCIL 

 
Minutes of the Meeting of Stoke Lyne Parish Council held on Tuesday 11th January 

2022 at 7.30pm in the Parish Rooms. 
 
PRESENT: Councillors  

N Barnes  
    Mrs L Soper       

R Allen 
P Elliot 
J Davies 

 
Also Present :-    
 
 

12. TO RECEIVE AND ACCEPT APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 
Cllr I Corkin (OCC and CDC) Cllr B Wheatcroft  

 
13. DECLARATION OF INTEREST IN ITEMS ON THE AGENDA 

None 
 

14. TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON Tuesday 
12th October 2021 
Proposer Cllr Mrs L Soper 
Seconded by Cllr P Elliot 
It was agreed unanimously that the minutes of the meeting of 12th October  
2021 were a true record of the meeting. 

 
15.  Councillor’s reports 

Cllr Corkin’s report will be circulated when available.  
 

16. FINANCE 
a Expenditure for confirmation and approval  
Confirmation 
None 

The following payments were approved:- 
 

Approval  
Date Payee Reason Cheque 

Number 
Amount 

11/1/22 D Barnett allotments 100593 200.00 
11/1/22 Mrs A Davies Cl salary 100594 258.51 
11/1/22 HMRC Cl tax 100595 64.80 
11/1/22 Gallagher Playing field 

insurance 
100596 648.58 
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Agreed unanimously.     
 
The Parish Council noted their budget for 2022/23 and agreed to set a precept of 
£5000 for the year 2022/23. This is an increase of 5%, the additional monies being 
put towards the cost of a defibrillator for the Parish. 

 
17. PLANNING APPLICATIONS AND DECISIONS 
 

Applications/Decisions 
 

21/04136/F Mcdonalds Street To 
Baynards Green Farm 
Baynards Green OX27 7SG 

Installation of two rapid electric vehicle charging stations 
 within the car park of McDonald's, Baynards Green.  
Two existing parking spaces will become EV charging bays, 
 along with associated equipment  

   
   

18. VILLAGE ISSUES 
 

Speeding Traffic 
The Parish Council agreed OCC’s suggestions and added that the 30mph limit 
should continue to the b4100. The Parish Council also resolved to request that 
OCC implement a 20mph speed limit through the village. 
 
Playing Field 
Ongoing. 
 
Broadband  

An application has been made for funding for broadband in Bainton. Once funding 
is agreed, interested properties will enter into a contract with BT Openreach, and 
the service should be installed within 12 months thereafter. 
 
New bench 
The Clerk will arrange to order a new bench for the playing field. 

 
Road resurfacing – Bainton 
The Dragon patcher is awaited, but new potholes are appearing. 

 
Defibrillator 
Having considered emergency response times, the Parish Council agreed to 
proceed with the purchase of a defibrillator for Stoke Lyne, and once that is 
installed, also consider locating one in Bainton. The position of the equipment 
needs to be agreed with property owners. An approach is to be made to the 
Church, although currently the porch is locked at night. 
The Clerk suggested that an application to SSE should be made for funds towards 
the costs of the defibrillators when applications for a Resilient Grant open. 
 
Queen’s jubilee 
The Council will ask for volunteers to organise a village event, and agreed to 
support suitable proposals. 
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19. CORRESPONDENCE  

None. 
 
20.   ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

None.  
 
21.  DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS 
 The date of the next meeting is Tuesday 10th May 2022 in the Parish Rooms. 

 
There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.55pm. 
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Stoke Lyne Parish Council Monthly Financial Report

Parish Council Meeting 11 January 2022

Payments processed since last meeting £1,308.37

12-Oct-21 j donaldson 100586 £450.00
12-Oct-21 CDC 100587 £60.06
12-Oct-21 j donaldson 100588 £225.00
12-Oct-21 D Barne tt 100589 £200.00
12-Oct-21 rbl 100590 £50.00
12-Oct-21 Mrs A Davies 100591 £258.71
12-Oct-21 hmrC 100592 £64.60

Receipts processed since previous report £2,331.00

19-Sep-21 CDC £2,331.00

Bank Reconciliation Statement dated 09 November 2021

Current account £11,381.27

Items not yet cleared:

Receipts None

Payments A Lambourne £35.10
cancelled £0.00
CDC £60.06
rbl £50.00

Net Total £11,236.11
Of which:
Allocated reserves

Playground Improvement fund £4,365.00

General reserve £6,871.11

 


